
St.   John   Evangelical   Lutheran   School 
CEA   Meeting   Minutes 

Tuesday,   September   19,   2017 
6:00   P.M. 

 
I.      Opening   Prayer 
 
II.      Approval   of   Minutes 

Motion   to   approve:Cody   Maedke  
Second   to   approve:   all   approved 

 
III.      Treasurer's      Report 

Motion   to   approve:Cody   Maedke 
Second   to   approve:   all   approved 

 
IV.      School   News-Principal 

100%   back   to   normal   and   recovered   from   surgeries 
Gaga   ball   pit   complete   success,   all   kids   enjoy   it,   kids   asking   for 

another.      Decided   not   to   cut   the   openings   in   it,   seems   ok   for   the   kids   to   use 
the   way   it   is.  

With   the   upcoming   move   of   the   Learmans,   we   did   not   have   a   piano 
teacher,   we   were   able   to   secure   Rachel   Shuffield,   from   Peshtigo.      Working 
out   well   for   the   school. 

We   have   a   few   new   families   from   various   areas   of   the   state   and 
country,   we   are   glad   to   have   them   here!         Please   help   us   welcome   them   to 
our   school   family. 
 
V.         Classroom   News-Teachers 

Mrs.   Rhode 
Going   well 
12   kids 
Has   Mrs.   Olsen   helping   out,   which   is   helpful. 



Headed   on   a   field   trip   with   the   3   year   olds,   Abrams.      4   year   olds   going 
with   Mrs.   Myslik’s   room. 
 

Mrs.   Myslik 
17   kids,   Mrs.   Vanhecke   and   Colleen   Messenger   helping   out.      Also 

sending   kindergarten   to   Mrs.   Rhode's   room.      Thank   you   Mrs.   Rhode   for 
volunteering   to   do   this   for   us! 

Mrs.   Arnold 
10   students.      All   classes   are   in.      Field   trip   the   28th.      To   Badger   Park, 

environmental   field   days.      Still   needs   1   more   driver.      Looking   for   the   CEA   to 
pay   for   some   books   that   were   needed   to   complete   the   reading   class, 
Wisconsin   State   History.      $54.  

 
VI.      Pastor's   Report 

Last   meeting   before   Pastor   leaves.      Thank   you   for   the   singing   this 
past   Sunday.      October   21st   next   singing   in   church.      Express   thanks   for   the 
CEA   and   all   the   work   that   is   put   into   it,   greatly   appreciated.   Thanks   to   CEA 
for   all   the   financial   support   given. 

10   students   in   confirmation   class   from   Mr.List   class.      6   from   the   5th 
grade   class.      Not   sure   who   is   taking   over   confirmation   classes   at   this   point. 
 
VII.      Old   Business 
 A.      GaGa   Ball   Pit 

Big   hit!   Kids   are   enjoying   it.      Albert   Kamps   will   come   and   finish 
the   outer   area   as   needed. 
 B.      Air-conditioning   in   classrooms 

Change   of   plans   since   being   discussed   at   the   Board   of 
Directors,   looking   to   check   with   Dan   Lemke   to   see   what   price   we   can   get 
on   regular   air   conditioning   units   instead   of   using   smaller   free-standing 
versions   that   have   been   discussed   previous.      Attempt   to   do   it   the   right   way 
from   the   get   go. 

Would   still   look   to   use   the   remaining   Family   Fun   night   dollars   of 
$1911   towards   the   air   conditioning   when   the   time   is   right. 



  
VIII.      New   Business 
 A.      Parade 

September   30th-   will   do   a   float   again   this   year.      Dave   Polzin   will 
donate   water   bottles   again   this   year.   Good   way   to   advertise   the   school   and 
church.      Whole   school   is   welcome,   will   have   younger   kids   on   the   trailer.  

Consider   sending   a   thank   you   of   sort   to   Dave   Polzin   for 
donating   the   water-      $30   gift   card   Nimrod   Inn.            Mrs.   List   approve.      All 
others   approve.      Mr.   and   Mrs.   List   will   go   pick   it   up. 
 B.      Fall   Outing 

Young   Christians   having   camp   out   at   the   Maedke’s   this   Friday 
the   22nd.      Little   short   notice   for   fall   outing   this   year. 

Green   Acres   could   be   an   option-   need   to   research   to   see   if   this 
is   too   scarey.      Mrs.   List   will   look   into   this   option.      October   21st      is   the 
date   that   we   are   considering.  

 C.      Spring   Entertainment   Night 
March   16th-Cody   Maedke   will   reserve   the   hall. 
Consider   purchasing   water   bottle   filling   station-approx   $800,   will 

need   to   look   at   the   plumbing   cost   as   well. 
Consider   purchasing   a   lawn   sweeper-   approx   $1200. 

 D.      LPS   BB   Tournament   Rooms   (Grade   4-8   co-ed) 
Block   of   rooms   reserved   at   the   Super   8   in   Watertown.      $75-80 

plus   tax.      March   9-10.  
 E.      Mulch--Cody 

Needed   for   the   playground.      Cody   will   order   it   and   work   on 
getting      it   spread.  
  
IX.      Other   Business 

Books   for   Mrs.   Arnold.      $54.      Cody   Maedke   motion   to   approve 
reimbursement.      All   in   favor. 

Mr.   List-next   year   is   our   school’s   50th   anniversary.      Will   look   to   put 
together   a   committee   to   help   research   history   and   reach   out   to   former 
teachers,   pastors,   and   prep   work   to   help   us   be   prepared   for   the   celebration. 



 
X.      Closing   Prayer 
 


